SCS Equalities Advisory Group


Notes and actions of the meeting held on the 17th of May 2012 in Court Room 3 Jury room of the Court of Session, Royal Mile, Edinburgh.
1) Welcome and apologies 
Attending: 


Colin Lee - CEMVO Scotland (Chair). 

Daniel Donaldson - Consultant for LGBT equality and human rights.
Gordon Ellis - Consultant for SCS Field and Court Management Issues.
Morag Redwood - Scottish Council for Voluntary Organisations.

Stephen Coulter - Director of Planning & Performance (SCS).
George Malone - Administrative Officer SCS (notes and actions).

Additional Guests:

Eric McQueen –Executive Director, SCS Field Service Directorate

Susan Whiteford – Head of Corporate Communications, SCS CEO’s office.
Tour of Court of Session - Colin Campbell & John Atkinson
Apologies: Suzanne Munday, MECOPP Carers Centre. 
Dr Maureen Sier, Scottish Interfaith Council. 
Elspeth Molony, Capability Scotland. 

Colin Lee extended a welcome to the team and to Eric as first guest speaker. Gordon Ellis pointed out the auspicious date regarding the venue in that the court of session was instituted on 17th May 1532. 

2) Discussions with Eric McQueen on the Court Structures Project and consultation and the Equalities Advisory Group

Eric McQueen responded to the welcome by expressing his delight to be at the meeting and also thanked the EAG for their support and help in the development of the SCS’s equality policy and associated issues.
Eric likened the introduction of the equality procedures to a journey with the SCS making progress and improving and moving away from equality as a specific stand-alone issue to being mainstreamed. Nonetheless there is still a need to ensure that the policy is used and understood and that the learning is shared. 
Eric felt that it would be useful for the EAG to engage with the SCS People committee regarding future delivery. Meantime the SCS have included equality objectives in the senior managers role profile, the equality statement has been published, the equalities e-learning package has been launched (and already receiving positive feedback) and during the summer tour of courts, equality will be on the agenda for discussion with our people. During the tour we will be testing the results of the e-learning package.
In addition the SCS has formed a LGBT group and it was now up and running and a disability group was in the process of being formed.

A discussion took place regarding the successful way the SCS had handled the Kirpan issue and the EAG felt that this was well worth publicising what had happened and sharing with other government agencies. It was also stated the EHRC were on board in supporting the approach taken by
 the SCS.
A suggestion was made that SCS should look at the website “Big Issue Answers” with a view of putting the Kirpan solution on that site (the Big issue now having a database that can help people obtain working solutions to various problems). 

The EAG were very supportive of SCS’s approach and it was requested that it be minuted that Gordon Ellis was a great asset and instrumental in the success of both the SCS approach and EAG. It was also noted by EAG members that the SCS was making more progress than other government departments that members of the EAG attended.
Discussion took place around the EAG being rolled out to incorporate other units e.g. the Crown office. Concern was expressed regarding the Crown office role Vs SCS. While sharing information was a good idea to check progress and capture learning the SCS would need to check understanding of areas ofmutual interest  with the Crown office equality team first.
Daniel Donaldson offered his support for the SCS LBGT group and would like to be involved. Similarly he would also like to get engaged with the SCS complaints system (pilot in Lothian and Borders – with corporate rollout in Autumn 2012).
Colin Lee the SCS/EAG role is working well particularly the action orientated agenda. Stephen Coulter replied that the EAG has moved SCS thinking on and that the SCS use the EAG challenges to support the development of its people in regard to equalities issues.
Colin Lee asked if it was possible for a member of the people committee to attend the EAG rather than the other way round? Could a board member attend on an occasional basis to get a view of the EAG and to report back on SCS progress?

The equality outcomes report was briefly discussed with the report scheduled to be completed by April 13. Meantime, Stephen Coulter was writing the annual report and is comfortable in including EAG outcomes to date.
AP May12/001 – Gordon Ellis offered to attend the summer court tour events as an EAG member. Eric McQueen to consider.
AP May12/002 – Gordon Ellis to speak to the Crown office regarding equality and sharing a platform / information with SCS.

AP May12/003 – Stephen Coulter to consider the help offered by Daniel and seek engagement.
AP May12/004 – Future agenda point – People committee member attendance? Stephen Coulter / Eric McQueen.
Court structures project: 

The court structures project is examining alternatives for the future delivery of court services due to:

1. A need to reduce budgets by 20% by 2015

2. Decline in budget will go on until around 2017

3. Managing justice system reforms

Currently 40% of costs are attributed to staff with another 40% going on buildings ( historic mix etc) and 20% on other operating costs for example, Juror expenses.
Consequently it is imperative for the SCS to look at the staff / building profiles and the level of court business. Meantime  a number of legal reviews (Gill / Carloway / Bowen) are all driving change within the Justice system. As a result, various models are being discussed on how to effectively deliver justice including use of jurors, impact on victims, witnesses and families, use of video links between court and jails.
In addition the SCS is looking at the restructuring of Sheriff courts and the role and duties of Sheriff’s. For example, Sheriffs specialising in specific fields. 

There are real pressures associated with the 2014/15 budget and consequently the whole service package is being looked at to see what it needs to contain and what it might look like to the public.

Discussions are planned with selected Stakeholders using an event to outline what the justice reforms and budget impacts are going to have on the service. A full public consultation will follow later in the year. By summer 2012 it is expected that an understanding will be established of what the proposed changes will have on people, systems and capability.
Eric asked the EAG how they could help and it was suggested that following the initial consultation event but before the public consultation, the EAG should see the feedback to allow comment. Consequently it may necessary to move the next planned meeting of the EAG (August) back to July. 
AP May12/005 – reschedule the August EAG to address the output of the initial consultation for change event. Stephen Coulter

Morag Redwood raised the issue of rural input to shape the model and she expressed concerns about the island populations viz Orkney and Shetland. Currently they were exempt from this round of deliberations but the point regarding rural access to justice was noted. Eric advised that there would be a range of people from equality organisations attending the event to give feedback on the proposals and he felt that they would cover this specific issue.
AP May12/006 – The list of invitee’s to the initial dialogue event to be circulated to the EAG to ensure there were no obvious gaps in coverage of equality requirements. Eric McQueen.

There was a reminder that the EQIA for the project should be started as soon as possible and preferably before the initial dialogue meeting.
The EAG noted a number of concerns regarding the dialogue meeting process:

a) The law society view would not take into account the equality view

b) Not to lose sight of the rural issue

c) Need to get equality and human rights mainstreamed into dialogue event from the onset.

AP May12/007 – Stephen Coulter to copy event dates to EAG (events are by invitation only).
Eric concluded his session by expressing the view that the picture was very complex against a changing background and that the view of what the structures would look are still largely unknown. 

Item 4 on the Agenda was pulled forward to become item three – due to the length of the deliberations and discussions in item 2.
3) SCS Website Development – Susan Whiteford

The current web site is old and institutional in appearance with an unattractive format and does not meet accessibility criteria. Its construction is not conducive to easy change being constructed in HTML language.
Following a review it was decided that a new website was required to improve the customer experience. The new site will meet accessibility requirements and SCS is using a specialist company who develop websites from the customer / user perspective rather from the owners perspective.
An survey has been done on the proposed changes and good feedback has been received so far. Currently, the structure of the site has been submitted for testing and is scoring well. Key points to note are:

1) The new platform is very flexible allowing for future change and adaptations

2) Content – the content is being simplified to make it more understandable and user friendly. Previously it had been written by SCS people in various forms of formatting and legalese.
3) Content refreshment may take some time due to resource issues.

Overall though, good progress is being made.

The EQIA for the Project was issued for discussion with the EAG and while the EAG were very complimentary about the detail within, they asked for the following to be considered for inclusion:

a) It was felt there was a need for an “easy road” approach to explain legalese particularly for non english speakers.
b) Gender balance images preferred

c) Section for sexual balance required

d) Court user information for LGBT required
e) A “how are we doing” button with Likert scale and comments box 

f) Gender Identity / sexual identity – issue re transsexual / transgender (court facilities to change) requires a broader definition.

g) Use of words “protected characteristics” – the law has now moved on and we all have them.

A question was raised regarding para 17 of the EQIA regarding equality visibility. It is intended to use the front page of the site rather than drop down menus for access.
AP May12/008 – Was the on-line job application regarding Health monitoring forums sequence corrected? SC to enquire
The target for the launch of the new site is the end of May. The EAG will get access to the test site before launch.
AP May12/009 – Susan Whiteford to arrange access to the test website for EAG members. 
4) Matters arising from meeting of 17th of May 2012
The actions from the previous meetings were discussed and a correction to the minutes of the February 2012 meeting was requested by Morag Redwood. Change of word in AP Nov11/006 para two – from European to Equality.
AP Nov 11/001 – Stephen Coulter (SC) has been in contact with Graham Bryce of the Scottish Government (SG) equality unit regarding procurement terms and conditions. The reply to date will require follow up action to ensure a satisfactory outcome. SC has this in hand. Ongoing.
AP Nov11/002 – A follow up meeting with Procurement and the EAG was requested regarding the application of practicable aspects of equality requirements to contracts. SC advised that before they could do this resolution of AP Nov11/001 was required. Gordon Ellis (GE) offered to pick up this action point and represent the EAG. GE to liaise with SC and Eddie Bracken. Ongoing.
The e-learning package for equality was discussed regarding the testing and  timing of delivery to SCS people. SC stated that further testing had taken place and that the SCS Equality Steering Group had approved the package. The aim was to have all SCS people through the package by the end of September 2012. Updated delivery date (May – September) and Monitor.
AP Nov11/003 – Improvement work on the EQIA process was on hold pending an input from SG. Feedback from the team and others has been used to ensure that the new process is future proof. Ongoing.
AP Nov 11/005 – The issue of the Jury Oath was still live (Robert Gordon (RG)). Ongoing
AP Nov11/006 - discharged
AP Feb12/001 – discharged. Kilmarnock review to be circulated
AP Feb12/002  SC to extend an invitation to Vince Guz to attend the November 2012 EAG meeting. Purpose, to review progress on meeting the recommendations of the report.  Ongoing.
AP Feb12/003 - Discharged
AP Feb12/004 EM to liaise with SCS to set up a future assessment visit to Aberdeen SC - Ongoing
AP Feb12/005 – Put feedback from complaints on future EAG agenda. Ongoing.
AP Feb12/006 – Discharged
AP Feb12/007 – EM to provide link to the EQIA critique report

AP Feb12/008 – SC to think about an agenda item regarding JDSG

AP Feb12/009 – SC to raise the issue re COP2 print size with IT
AP Feb12/010 – SC to raise the issue of EVAC chair procedure with SCS Estates management.
These actions were overlooked due to need to attend the tour of the building – to be continued
5) Lunch
6) AOB

Change the next meeting to July at the OPG, if possible, to review the initial consultation output regarding future court structures. Could the team email in any responses from the initial documentation associated with the event ASAP to Stephen?

Morag has contacted Alan Swift regarding MSC in citizenship and Human rights – have there been any responses?

AP May12/10 – Stephen Coulter to check with Bryan Goodfellow regarding volumes of responses to MSC C&HR course.

7) A Tour of the court of session facilities then took place and the EAG were guided through the premises by Colin Campbell & John Atkinson. Colin and John provided a wealth of information about the historic and current operation of the court and the EAG witnessed the latest improvements and current issues the court has regarding compliance with various equality and building regulations. Colin Lee thanked both Colin and John for the tour and information.
�Can’t remember what was said about the EHRC
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